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Keepers of His House Schedule 

__ 

Knights of Columbus 
Online Resources 
Council 7027 web site has im-
portant information such as calen-
dar, newsletters, and member only 
information. 
http://www.kofc7027.com 

State Council has important infor-
mation about Knights in Florida. 
https://floridakofc.org/ 

Supreme contains something for 
everyone. 
http://kofc.org 

Knights  Gear is clothing and ac-
cessories K of C branded. 
http://www.knightsgear.com 

Knightline is a monthly publication 
with important information for lead-
ers and members. 
http://kofc.org/knightline 

Council 7027 Meetings for the Month of January 
Officers’/Planning Meeting:  Thursday, January 7, 7:00 PM 

Council Meeting:  Thursday, January 14, 7:00 PM 
***Three Ways You Can Participate:  In-person, by phone, or online*** 

- In-person: At the outdoor Bingo Pavilion, using masks and social distancing 
- By phone:  Call (872) 240-3412, enter Access Code 342-890-781# 
- Online by computer, smartphone, or tablet:  www.gotomeet.me/
GeorgeElliott8 (and turn on your microphone and/or web cam) 
 
Update:  Depending on weather and number of attendees, we may move the 
meeting indoors to our Knights Hall if we can do so and maintain safe distancing. 

 
For any method, consider “arriving” up to ten minutes early 
Questions?  Contact Grand Knight George Elliott, cell 908-487-8622 or email 

 grejr13@gmail.com 

Can’t wait to “see” you!  Be safe! 

Coming Events 

Date Time Event Location 

1  Solemnity of Mary, Mother of 
God 

St. Rose of Lima 

2 12:00PM Rosary for America Intersection Park 
and Dogwood 

7 7:00PM K of C Council Planning 
Meeting 

Outdoor Bingo 
Pavilion/Online 

9 9:00AM Regional Meeting Crestview 

14 7:00PM K of C Council Monthly 
Meeting 

Outdoor Bingo 
Pavilion/Online 

14  Survey of Fraternal Activity 
input is due 

Knights Hall 

15 6:30PM Pro-Life Vigil Mass with 
Bishop Wack 

St. Paul's Church 
Pensacola 

16  Emerald Coast Walk for Life -  
Multiple Events  

Pensacola 

26  February Newsletter articles 
are due 

 

30 9:00AM Park Avenue Cleanup Parish Hall 

30 4:00PM Corporate Communion Mass 
(Saturday) 

St. Rose of Lima 

http://www.kofc7027.com
https://floridakofc.org/
http://kofc.org
http://www.knightsgear.com/
http://kofc.org/knightline
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Grand Knight's Report 

George Elliott 

 Happy New Year!  I hope you have 
been able to take some time to reflect on 
the true meaning of Christmas and what 
the birth of Jesus means for you 
personally.  I have to remind myself to  
spend quiet time with Our Lord. 
 Please take a moment to look over 
our calendar in this newsletter and see if 
you can join us for one or more events.  
In particular, I want to invite you to join 
us for our monthly Corporate Communion 
Mass on the last Saturday of the month at 
4 pm.  You may join us in person or 
virtually, as that Mass is streamed online 
on the parish web site. 
 Last month, our Community 
Director, Bill McDonald, brought two 
cases of winter coats to East Milton 
Elementary School.  It's part of our 
council's participation in the Coats for 
Kids program.  Some thank you notes are 
elsewhere in this newsletter. 
 Also last month, we began 
conducting our meetings under the brand
-new meeting guidelines.  These new 
guidelines are the result of an extensive 
survey of our order's membership.  The 
meetings are now better organized with 
the purpose of keeping our members 
interested.  Come and check it out! 
 We're still meeting in person and 
virtually.  If we can do it safely with 
sufficient distancing, we'll move our 
meetings into the Knights hall as 
temperatures stay low outside. 
 It's time again for the annual 
Survey of Fraternal Activity.  Please do 
your best to capture your volunteer 
activity on the Individual Member 
Worksheet provided in this newsletter, 
and submit that information by January 
14.  You can bring it to the meeting, 
email it to info@kofc7027.com, or call me 
with it at 908-487-8622. 

 If any of you want to become more 
involved, we have a few key positions in 
need of volunteers.  Please let me know if 
you would like to know more about these 
opportunities. 
 It does not look like the COVID-19 
pandemic is leaving us quickly enough.  
We will continue to creatively find ways to 
serve our parish and our community.  If 
you have any ideas, please speak up.   
You'll be hearing about a few of these 
initiatives shortly. 
 As always, please remember our 
seminarians.  Especially, please 
remember seminarians Deacon Raymond 
Herard, Deacon Richard Graham, and 
Woody Gibson, with whom we have a 
special relationship.  All three are 
attending St Vincent De Paul Regional 
Seminary, 10701 S Military Trail, Boynton 
Beach, FL 33436.  During the Christmas 
break, Woody served wth Father 
Schamber in his two parishes to our east, 
and Deacon Raymond served at the 
newly renovated Cathedral of the Sacred 
Heart in Pensacola. 
 And don't forget our current theme 
of Leave No Neighbor Behind.  If you 
know of a brother knight or anyone else 
in need, let's see what we can do to help.  
As someone said at the Florida State 
Council Mid-year Meeting, we should 
want to be the answer to someone's 
prayer.  Vivat Jesus! 

mailto:info@kofc7027.com
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Field Agent's Report 

 

 

Happy New Year!  As we begin the new year it’s 

common to review the past year and look at 
what we’d like to accomplish in the new 
one.  Already there’s been much advertising and 
talk about 2021, how we’ll look at the year with 
new vision, not be shortsighted.  

Of course all this talk about the future brings us 
to the usual thinking about the new year…
making resolutions.  That is a good thing! All of 
us want to resolve to do those things that will 
lead to happier, healthier lives. 

Some of the most common resolutions are to 
lose weight, get in shape and exercise 
more.  Others resolve to stop smoking. 

If you think about the spiritual, many new year’s 
resolutions concern having a more centered 
prayer life or receiving the sacraments more 
often.  

Many of my friends think more about quality 
time…quality time spent with their family and 
friends; those that are most important in their 
lives. 

As you think about family, one resolution I can 
help you keep is to update your Family Service 
Record and take stock of your financial 
goals.  Are you where you want to be?  Do you 
have a plan? With our professional approach 
using the Profiles+ Forecaster financial needs 
analysis you can see if there are any gaps in your 
coverage and how close you are to achieving 
your goals and aspirations. 

Some members are not aware of all the products 
we have to offer:  Life insurance, long term care 
insurance, disability income insurance and 
retirement annuities.  These products can help 
protect your family in all the financial situations 
where you might find yourself. Life insurance 
protects your loved ones financially if you are not 
here to help provide.  The need for life insurance 
changes at different stages of a person’s 
life:  Young and unmarried members and the 

man retiring next month each have life insurance 
needs, but the type and amount may vary 
widely. I can give you some advice on 
that.  Disability income insurance provides a 
paycheck if you are sick or hurt and can’t 
work.  If your company offers some, do you 
know how much, for how long and is it 
taxable?  I can help sort that out.  Long term 
care insurance protects those assets you’ve 
worked so hard all your life to accumulate.  Don’t 
deplete all the family’s savings for a care event 
when the Knights can take on that risk.  With all 
the concern about market volatility and the 
health of Social Security, our fixed rate annuities 
guarantee a minimum interest rate for life, the 
safety of conservative investment strategy and 
an income stream you cannot outlive. 

What’s most important to you and your 
family?  There is no cookie cutter answer.  That’s 
why I meet with members and their spouses and 
first determine what issues are of most concern 
to you.  From there I can help analyze where you 
are in relation to your goals and construct a plan 
to get you where you want to go.  All done in the 
comfort of your home and at your convenience. 

As a brother Knight and your field agent I have 
so much more responsibility than a simple 
financial advisor or stock broker. We’ll take a look 
at your dreams, goals and aspirations for 2021 
and beyond. Resolve today to meet with me and 
ensure that at the end of this new year, your 
financial picture will be seen with clearer vision. 
May God bless all, 

 Jeff Fischer, FICF, LUTCF 

 K of C Field Agent 

 (850) 981-8207 

jeff.fischer@kofc.org 

https://www.facebook.com/KofCfischer 
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Deacon’s Teaching  By Deacon Chris Christopher 

 

Ordinary Time Between Christmas And Lent 

     When we think of the Church’s 
yearly cycle, we typically think of 
the two ‘great seasons’ of Advent/

Christmas and Lent/Easter.  These seasons 
celebrate what could be thought of as the “main 
events,” namely, the incarnation, birth, passion, 
death, resurrection, ascension of Jesus, and the 
descent of the Holy Spirit at Pentecost.  But 
there is also a third important season called 
Ordinary Time. 

     Technically, Ordinary Time has two parts but 
it remains one season.  The short first part 
begins right after the Christmas Season and 
runs until the day before Ash Wednesday (when 
Lent begins).  The second part begins the 
Monday after Pentecost and runs until the First 
Sunday of the next Advent. 

     Ordinary Time (Latin tempus per annum) is 
just like any other season in the liturgical 
calendar; it celebrates very specific times in the 
life of our Lord: his earthly ministry, major 
events of the Gospels, the miracles, the 
parables, the calling of the twelve, the sermon 
on the mount, the bread of life discourse, 
etc.  We get all that and more during this 
season. 

     Ordinary Time is not something plain, 
unimpressive, or unexciting as the word is used 
today.  Its weeks are so identified because they 
are numbered.  The Latin word “ordinalis” stems 
from the word ‘ordo’ from which we get the 
English word order, meaning ‘numbered’ or 
‘ruled’, and refers to numbers in a series.  We 
call them ordinal numbers and thus its weeks 
are ranked in order: The Second Sunday in 
Ordinary Time, The Third Sunday in Ordinary 
Time, The Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time, 
etc.  Thus, the numbered weeks of Ordinary 
Time represent the ordered life of the Church—
the period in which we live our lives neither in 
feasting (as in the Christmas and Easter 
seasons) nor in more severe penance (as in 
Advent and Lent), but in watchfulness and 
expectation of the Second Coming of 
Christ.  The Gospel for the Second Sunday of 
Ordinary Time always features either John the 
Baptist's acknowledgment of Christ as the Lamb 
of God, or Christ's first miracle—the 
transformation of water into wine at the 
wedding of Cana. 

     Ordinary Time is that part of the year in 
which Christ, the Lamb of God, walks among us 
and transforms our lives.  There's nothing 
"ordinary" about that! 
     As a side note, in total there are 33 or 34 
weeks in Ordinary Time depending on how some 
of the feasts fall during the year.  There is a 1st 
Week of Ordinary Time but no 1st Sunday of 
Ordinary Time because when the Christmas 
Season ends, the Sunday following it is always 
the feast of the Baptism of the Lord.   

     The normal liturgical color for Ordinary Time 
is green (for those days when there is no special 
feast) and represents hope - like the hope we 
feel when we see the first buds in 
springtime.  Green vestments and altar cloths 
have traditionally been associated with the time 
after Pentecost, the period in which the Church 
founded by the risen Christ and enlivened by the 
Holy Spirit began to grow and to spread the 
Gospel to all nations. 

     The message to us is to use Ordinary Time 
in applying what we learned during the two 
‘great seasons’ to our everyday lives.  We are 
called to grow in holiness by following the 
examples our Lord and Savior gave us during his 
lifetime as a human being. 

     According to the United States Conference of 
Catholic Bishops, “The Sundays and weeks of 
Ordinary Time, on the other hand, take us 
through the life of Christ.  This is the time of 
conversion.  This is living the life of 
Christ.  Ordinary Time is a time for growth and 
maturation, a time in which the mystery of 
Christ is called to penetrate ever more deeply 
into history until all things are finally caught up 
in Christ.”  Thus the goal, toward which all of 
history is directed, is represented by the final 
Sunday in Ordinary Time, the Solemnity of Our 
Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe. 

     Like all liturgical seasons, Ordinary Time is 
meant to be lived!  We’re not to be passive 
receptors of the liturgy – or at least we shouldn’t 
be.  We are called to be active 
participants!  Participating in Ordinary Time 
means participating in the everyday life of Jesus. 

     Next month we’ll take a brief look at the 
Season of Lent. 
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Life 
Dan Arndt 

prolifeman53@gmail.com 

 

Welcome Brothers to a New Year. We are 
further reminded of the battle for sanctity 
of life. We cannot withdraw our efforts to 
protect our most vulnerable. January is 
the month that the Supreme Court 
decided that mothers can abort their 
children. As a result millions of people 
have protested their decision. Many 
Marches and Walks for Life are being 
arranged for January. One of them is 
scheduled in Pensacola. See information 
attached in this newsletter. 
Pro Life advocates are always asking 
mothers to keep their gift of life and all 
over we have opened Resource Centers to 
help them with their decision. Attached 
you will find information on Majella house. 
This facility is opening to support 

homeless pregnant mothers. Please do 
your part to protect all life. 

 
BIRTHDAYS 

On behalf of your Council's Brother Knights, we wish you a very Happy Birthday. 

MICHAEL J CANZONIERO 1/1 

CHRISTOPHER J MANOR 1/1 

MARK A PUNO   1/1 

RALPH E CRAGO  1/9 

BRIAN D CASEY   1/11 

ARTHUR F SOBILO   1/13 

KENNETH E ARNDT  1/16 

JASON M DOTY   1/22 

PAUL D HICKS   1/23 

DONALD M TOMER  1/23 

CHARLES R NEWLAN JR  1/28 

RONALD R BRADBERRY  1/29 

SEAN A CANNING  1/29 

SCOTT M GOLEY  1/31 

JANUARY  
 

Intention for evangelization - Human fraternity  
May the Lord give us the grace to live in full fellowship with our brothers and sisters 
of other religions, praying for one another, open to all.  
http://popesprayerusa.net/popes-intentions/ 
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Honors of the Months 

Month Knight of the Month Family of the Month 
July, 2020 Sean Canning Jerry & Jenny Craft  
August, 2020 Dale Sogor Bill & Beth McDonald  
September, 2020 Cesar Mascardo Tom & Loretta Kubalewski 
October, 2020 Thomas “Turk” Tergliafera  Joey & Linda Davis  
November, 2020 Michael Guy  Michael & Debra Stafford 
December, 2020 Edward A Faxlanger  Bob & Meg Browder  
January, 2021   

February, 2021   
March, 2021   
April, 2021   

May, 2021   

June, 2021   
Year 2020-21   
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Presentations will be made next month to  
Knight of the Month Edward A Faxlanger and 
Family of the Month Bob and Meg Browder. 
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You can complete this form electronically and print @  
https://kofc7027.com/PDF_Forms/IndividualSurvey1728a.pdf 

https://kofc7027.com/PDF_Forms/IndividualSurvey1728a.pdf
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 There is one Christmas Carol that had always baffled me.  What in the world do leaping lords, 
French hens, swimming swans, and especially the partridge that won't come out of the pear tree 
have to do with Christmas? 

 From 1558 until 1829, Roman Catholics in England were not permitted to practice their faith 
openly.  Someone during that era wrote this carol as a catechism song for young Catholics.  It has 
two levels of meaning: the surface meaning plus a hidden meaning known only to members of 
their Church.  Each element in the carol has a code word for a religious reality which the children 
could remember. 

 1.  The partridge in a pear tree is Jesus Christ.  Christ is symbolically presented as a mother 
partridge which feigns injury to decoy predators from her helpless nestlings, much in memory of 
the expression of Christ’s sadness over the fate of Jerusalem: “Jerusalem! Jerusalem!  How often 
would I have sheltered thee under my wings, as a hen does her chicks, but thou wouldst not have 
it so...” 

 2.  Two turtle doves were the Old and New Testaments. 

 3.  Three French hens stood for Faith, Hope and Love, the three theological virtues. 

 4   The four calling birds were the four gospels of Matthew, Mark, Luke & John, or the four 
evangelists. 

 5  The five golden rings recalled the Torah or Law, the first five books of the Old Testament. 

 6  The six geese a-laying stood for the six days of creation. 

 7  Seven swans a-swimming represented the sevenfold gifts of the Holy Spirit, Wisdom, Un-
derstanding, Counsel (right judgment), Fortitude (courage), Knowledge, Piety (reverence), and 
Fear of the Lord (wonder and awe), or the seven sacraments. 

 8  The eight maids-a-milking were the eight beatitudes. 

 9  Nine ladies dancing were the nine fruits of the Holy Spirit--Love, Joy, Peace, Patience, 
Kindness, Goodness, Faithfulness, Gentleness, and Self Control. 

 10 The ten lords-a-leaping were the Ten Commandments. 

 11 The eleven pipers piping stood for the eleven faithful disciples. 

 12 The twelve drummers drumming symbolized the twelve points of belief in the Apostles' 
Creed.  

(Fr. Hal Stockert, Fishnet EWTN) 
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Fifth Annual Emerald Coast Walk for Life  
 

        January 16, 2021 

 

 Speaker Event at 11:00 A.M. at Maritime Park  
301 W. Main St. Pensacola  

   Walk through downtown Pensacola immediately follows 

 
 Above Photo Courtesy of 
 Lucas Cullen Photography 

 
 

Featuring Ryan Bomberger, 
internationally known speaker, 
author and columnist. He and wife 
Bethany founded the Radiance 
Foundation based on the principle 
that every human life has purpose. 
Father of four, two adopted. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Emerald Coast Walk for Life 
organized by Emerald Coast  
Coalition for Life 
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Emerald Coast Walk for Life 

Here are the ways you can help... 
 
1. Come to the walk and bring friends and family members! 
2. Share our FB posts about the Walk and invite friends to attend. 
https://www.facebook.com/events/754771918724818/?acontext=%7B%22source%22%3A%
2229%22%2C%22ref_notif_type%22%3A%22plan_user_joined%22%2C%22action_history%
22%3A%22null%22%7D&notif_id=1609278018741498&notif_t=plan_user_joined&ref=notif 
3. Buy a T-shirt to support the Walk for Life efforts! 
https://www.eccfl.org/store-1 
4. If you own a business and would like to advertise in our program please contact Jane Witzman 
at 850-889-1035 or email jane@eccfl.org.  
 
Thank you so much!! 
Aine' Canning 
ECCFL 

https://www.facebook.com/events/754771918724818/?acontext=%7B%22source%22%3A%2229%22%2C%22ref_notif_type%22%3A%22plan_user_joined%22%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22null%22%7D&notif_id=1609278018741498&notif_t=plan_user_joined&ref=notif
https://www.facebook.com/events/754771918724818/?acontext=%7B%22source%22%3A%2229%22%2C%22ref_notif_type%22%3A%22plan_user_joined%22%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22null%22%7D&notif_id=1609278018741498&notif_t=plan_user_joined&ref=notif
https://www.facebook.com/events/754771918724818/?acontext=%7B%22source%22%3A%2229%22%2C%22ref_notif_type%22%3A%22plan_user_joined%22%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22null%22%7D&notif_id=1609278018741498&notif_t=plan_user_joined&ref=notif
https://www.eccfl.org/store-1
mailto:jane@eccfl.org
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Majella House Inc. 
5568 Woodbine Rd #121 
Pace, FL 32571   

 

MajellaHouseInc@gmail.com 

https://majellahouse.org/  

Dear Friend of Majella House, 
  

We hope as the year comes to a close you are well and are enjoying a blessed Christmas Season!  Before 
we look to the new year, we want to take a moment to say a heartfelt THANK YOU for your support to Majel-
la House Inc.! 
 With your help, Majella House is moving ever closer, God willing, to opening our doors to homeless, preg-
nant mothers in the Pensacola area!  Thank you for the many ways you have partnered with Majella House 
to support homeless, pregnant moms with Majella House this year!  We have had the opportunity to link 
arms with other maternity homes outside our area and social service agencies in the local Pensacola com-
munity to begin building a network of hope for at-risk moms in our community.  The future is bright for Majella 
House and the need for our maternity home ministry grows ever greater in 2021.   

 Our mission plan includes not only providing a safe, family home environment for homeless, pregnant moth-
ers and their children, but will provide connections to community resources for mental health services, recov-
ery assistance, and pregnancy-related support; along with educational and job readiness training opportuni-
ties to provide mothers with a pathway out of homelessness to independent living.   

 Because of you, our generous benefactors, we have reached our $27,000 funding goal in 2020. We 
realize we have a way to go to reach our needed  

$1 million mark to open the doors of Majella House and offer 24 hours a day, 7 days a week housing assis-
tance and resources to homeless, pregnant mothers in our local community. But by the grace of God, and 
with your support, our Majella House mission is achievable! 

 When you make your tax-deductible gift to Majella House Inc. you are bringing Pensacola ever closer to our 
FIRST maternity home for homeless, pregnant mothers locally, who want to choose life for their children but 
have no place to live. 

 You SAVE LIVES by supporting Majella House.  Click Here!   
It is hard to put a number on how many mothers and children can be impacted by Majella House, but as one 
Pensacola-area social worker recently expressed to me, she could send five homeless, pregnant mothers a 
week to Majella House once our home is up and running.  Majella House aims to provide programs and op-
portunities that give homeless, pregnant moms a pathway out of homelessness to independent living.  To 
provide each mother with a future and hope knowing that her Heavenly Father has a plan for good for her 
and her family.   

This year the Board of Directors is steadfastly working toward hiring an Executive Director to professionally 
manage all fundraising efforts and launch Majella House.  This position will be posted on social media and 
job sites in January.   Please pray that the ideal candidate will answer Our Dear Lord's call to perfectly carry 
out His will in directing Majella House.  The need for a safe home for pregnant, homeless mothers in the 
Pensacola area is great friends, and your generous support for Majella House will FILL THAT NEED.  We 
know that local pregnant mothers and their children need a safe-haven to attend to their pregnancy and 
housing-related needs, and Majella House, with your continued support, seeks to meet their needs locally! 
 On behalf of the homeless, pregnant mothers in the Pensacola community and our Board of Directors, 
THANK YOU. Together, we can and will build a Culture of Life and make Majella House "A Place Where 
Hope Lives" for mothers and children in Pensacola in 2021!  

Please pray for Majella House+ 
 We wish you a Blessed Christmas Season and a healthy 2021! 
 Mary Beth Cyr, President 

Majella House Inc. 

mailto:MajellaHouseInc@gmail.com
https://majellahouse.org/
https://www.paypal.com/donate?token=fayE3NyOEstu0OYPEVKYIrw9eB9FIgcwrAMeUFkdJDBAG3KyA8Vh50R-x_pS7iDNwp_Svj6E4UxrMY9n
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